
Headteacher’s Weekly Round Up: 
 
Well what a week it has been for Year 6! They have completed their residential at the Anderton 
Centre where they tried sailing, paddle boarding and rafting. Staff reported that the children were 
fabulous ambassadors for St Joseph’s in the way that they conducted themselves sensibly and ma-
turely during the stay. We are very proud of them! A huge thank you to Miss Bottomley and Mrs 
Edgerley for giving up their time so generously.  
They then got to spend a day in London, visiting the Palace of Westminster, meeting Sir Lindsay 
Hoyle at Speaker’s House, observing in both the House of Lords and the House of Commons and 
sharing a train with lots of other children from schools across Chorley. It was a long and tiring but 
very memorable day. The children were an absolute delight. I thoroughly enjoyed their company and 
was very impressed by their wonderful behaviour. Another big thank you to Miss Bottomley.  
We also need to say a big thank you to Mrs Cox. Behind the scenes she enables these experiences 
to go ahead by taking care of all the admin, payments, bookings and correspondence.  
We are very blessed at St Joseph’s with a super staff team who, this week, are more than ready 
for a restful weekend!  
Mrs Brownsey 
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Forest School: There will no Forest School sessions 

for pupils in Cl 2/3/4 and Cl 5/6 this half term. Forest 
School sessions will take place again after the Easter 
holiday but we will send a reminder out nearer the 
time. Pupils in Cl 5/6 should come in uniform on a 
Wednesday and Cl 2/3/4 on a Friday.  

Sunday Gospel: Jesus told a parable to his disciples. 

“Why do you observe the splinter in your friend’s eye 
and never notice the plank in your own eye? How can 
you say to your friend, ‘Friend, let me take out the 
splinter that is in your eye,’ when you cannot see the 
plank in your own eye? You hypocrite! Take the plank 
out of your own eye first, and then you will see clearly 
enough to take out the splinter that is in your friend’s 
eye. A good tree cannot produce bad fruit, and a bad 
tree cannot produce good fruit. You can tell what a tree 
is like by the fruit it produces. You cannot pick figs or 
grapes from brambles. A good person does good things 
out of the good stored up in their heart; a bad person 
does bad things out of the badness in their heart, Your 
words show what is in your heart.” 
Luke 6: 39-45 (Wednesday Word) 

This week spotted by pupils: Darcy F 
For being a kind friend  

School Attendance:   
 

 This Week This Year 

Yr R 91.5% 95.9% 

Yr 1 99.2% 96.7% 

Yr 2 98.2% 96% 

Yr 3 97.8% 94.5% 

Yr 4 96.4% 95.4% 

Yr 5 93.5% 95.4% 

Yr 6 98.7% 97.7% 

Total 96.3% 96% 

Happy Birthday this week to:  
Ava, Thomas, Arla & Rowan 



Classroom Round Up: It has been another busy week of fun-

filled learning in Class R/1! Art week is always popular among the 
class. The children have been creating a range of different spiral 
themed pieces inspired by the work of outdoor artist, Molly Has-
lund. The children particularly enjoyed creating some continuous 
line spiral drawings on the playground using chalk and pastels. 
Hoghton Tower was the theme of this week's history lesson. The 
children worked hard to explain why the tower is a local landmark, 
as well as having a go at building their own Hoghton Tower in the 
construction area. Phonics wise, Reception have been focusing on 
Miss Oh No's 'oa' digraph in the words loaf, road, boat, soap, and 

toad. Tricky Witch has not fooled Year One this 
week as they have been mastering the tricky 
'are' and 'ph' sounds.    
What a fantastic, busy week in Class 2/3/4! The 
children especially enjoyed our science lesson 
this week, where we created a model of the 
digestive system. It was very messy but a lot of 
fun! In English, we have read and enjoyed the 
play script, Julius Caesar and have started writing our own versions of Claudius' 
invasion of Britain. In RE, we learnt about the miracle of feeding the 5000, retell-

ing the story through a letter to our friends. The children loved reenacting the battle of Boudicca and the Romans in 
history and retold the important events.   
Well, what a week it has been! Fun, adventure and teamwork were all evident for Year 6 this week as they em-
barked on their residential. The children were absolutely amazing in relation to both their behaviour and resilience. 
It was lovely to see them flourish when 
faced with challenges such as the leap of 
faith and tree climb. We also had our trip to 
London in order to visit the Houses of Parlia-
ment. Again, the children were fabulous and 
really did St Joseph's proud.   
Year 5 have also had a very busy week in 
school as they had play leaders training on 
Tuesday which they thoroughly enjoyed. 
They have also been busy with studying the 
'Listeners' poem in English and working hard 
in maths, well done Year 5. All of the chil-
dren also got one final treat on Friday after-
noon as they watched the theatre produc-
tion of Wizard of Oz. I am not sure how we 
are going to beat this week but hopefully 
some amazing memories have been made!   



Reminders: Just a reminder that on PE days, pupils 

should come to school in their uniform and bring their 
kit with them to get changed into. For Cl R/1 this is on 
Wednesday and Thursday; for Cl 2/3/4 on Thursday & 
Friday and for Cl 5/6 on Thursday and Friday. 
As stated in our Uniform Policy, children should not be 
wearing any jewellery—earrings, bracelets or necklac-
es. However, children can wear an inexpensive watch. 

Stanley Grange: 
Our Year 1 pupils 
tidied up our Forest 
School area on 
Thursday with Ben, 
Paul and Adam from 
Stanley Grange. 
They talked about 
why it is important 
to look after this 
area and thought 
about the different habitats that appeal to 
hedgehogs, birds and other wildlife. Together, 
they also thought about other ways to enhance 
this space with plants and bird boxes. 

World Book Day:  Thursday (March 6th) is World 

Book Day and we will be celebrating this annual event 
in school. Our theme this year will be nature, space and 
universe.  
Pupils who would like to dress up can wear something 
which follows our theme or links to a character, or a 
book whose universe or world they would like to be 
part of. If pupils have the book which has inspired their 
costume, they can bring it into school to share with 
their classmates. 
Children in Year 1 can bring their Forest School kit with 
them to school to get changed into. As usual, pupils will 
also be taking part in PE so will need to bring their kits 
with them. 

Award Winners 

Cl R/1:  

Dojo Champion: Cal 
School Values/Mission: Oscar—Kindness—for always 
looking out for his classmates and making sure that 
they are safe and happy, particularly on the play-
ground 
 
Cl 2/3:/4  

Dojo Champion: Bobby 
School Values/Mission: Alice —Resilience—for  
demonstrating excellent resilience in maths and pro-
ducing fantastic work to the best of her ability  
 
Cl 5/6:  

Dojo Champion: Florence 
School Values/Mission: Isla —Resilience—for having 
the confidence to take on new challenges during the 
Year 6 residential to the Anderton Centre! 

Pope Francis: I urge you 

to continue your apostolate with 
joy and to be a sign of a love that 
embraces everyone. May we trans-
form evil into goodness and build a 
fraternal world. Do not be afraid to 
take risks for love! 

Travel Agents:  if you have any of the following 

items that you no longer need and would be willing to 
donate to school, Miss Ollerton would be grateful of 
them for the class role play area: 
Globes & maps 
Sunglasses, hats, flipflops 
Old suitcases or luggage bags 
Holiday brochures, leaflets or 
books 
Old or broken cameras 



Children’s Liturgy: Sunday is 8th Sunday of the Year - Jesus is talking to the disciples – he talks about seeing a tiny 

speck of dust in someone else’s eye, but not seeing the great wooden log in our own. Can anyone guess what Jesus 
means here? Jesus is saying it is much easier to notice the mistakes that others make, than it is to realise when we 
have made a mistake or done something wrong ourselves. 
Jesus tell his disciples that they must take the log out of their own eye before they can take the speck out of some-
one else’s. He is saying we must change the way we act before we can expect anyone else to change. 
It’s not always easy to change the way we act but perhaps we can all try this week.  
Who do you think can help us to make this change? God can help us. If we let him, God will fill our hearts with good-
ness and love, hope, courage and generosity.  
This year is a special Jubilee Year and we are called to be “Pilgrims of Hope”. There are all kinds of problems in our 
world, like poverty and hunger and climate change, but through our actions and the way we speak to others we can 
share hope as we all work together for a better world. 
How will you use the store of goodness in your heart? How will you speak out and make changes to be the best per-
son you can be and make the world a better place for others?  
We would love to see you on Sunday at 9:30am Mass - Children’s Liturgy Room. 
Children’s Liturgy Team 

Recent Correspondence 
Please find below a list of information that has  

 been sent out this week: 
Yr 6 London trip information 

Dance Club: 04.03.25 
Cl 2/3/4 Multi Sports 

Cl R/1 space-themed activities 
Jam Coding Club 
Multi-Sports Club 

School Meals for 04.03.25 
 

Lost Property: The items pictured have all been left in lost property box in the entrance hall. If you spot anything 

that belongs to your child, please come and collect it as the box will be emptied completely next Friday (March 7th) 
and anything left will be put in the recycling container or thrown away. Can we remind you to put your child’s name 
in any clothing items that come into school, as well as on lunch boxes and water bottles too. 

PTFA Events: The next fund-raising family event is 

Easter Bingo which will take place on Friday, 28th 
March. More details about tickets will be sent out 
soon. There will be a non-uniform day on Friday, 
21st March. In exchange for coming in their own 
clothes, we would like pupils to bring in an Easter 
egg which will then be used as prizes for the bingo. 

Ash Wednesday: Fr Raphael will be leading our  

service in school on Wednesday morning at 11am. Par-
ents and family members are welcome to join us. 

Please make your way to the main gate and we will let 
you into the school hall. 




